Colorado Association of Conservation Districts
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
November 30th, 2018, at 8:30 AM via Face to Face
Embassy Suites Conference Center
 
 

Attendees:
Scott Jones, CACD President - Colorado River Watershed Director

Mike Cleary, CACD Vice President - Gunnison/Dolores River Watershed Director

Anthony Lobato, Director - Rio Grande River Watershed

Jim Cecil, Director - Republican River Watershed Director

Gary Thrash, Director - San Juan Basin Watershed /CO Representative Alternate to NACD

Charlie Carnahan, Director - Upper South Platte Watershed

George Fosha, Director - Upper Arkansas River Watershed Director

Nick Charchalis, Director - North Platte/White/Yampa River Watershed

Steve McEndree, Director – Lower Arkansas River Watershed

Nancy Berges, Director – Lower South Platte Watershed

Bob Warner, CO Representative to NACD

Brett Moore, CACD Lobbyist

Bobbi Ketels, CACD Executive Director
Guests:

 No partners or guests in attendance.
Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order by President Scott Jones at 8:30 AM after establishing a quorum.  Scott asked for any agenda changes.  With no additional requests, the board moved on with the agenda.  
Prior Meeting Minutes:
President Scott Jones asked for a motion to table the October 2018 minutes and financials.  Vice President Mike Cleary made the motion to table the October minutes and financials and Director Nick Charchalis gave the second.  Without any further discussion, the motion to table the CACD BOD’s October 2018 Minutes and financials was passed unanimously.  

Legislative Update-Brett Moore:

Brett gave an update on the status of bills and discussion took place over the general election.  Discussions  took place on no tax fencing and whether this would be better served in legislation or as a ballot initiative.  Stock yards do not deal with tax exemptions.  Discussion also took place about the newly elected Governor and the concern about where the priority of Ag would fall on the agenda.  The positive is Ag is rated in the top 3 in industry.  Brett asked about the 2019 legislative committee members.  The board agreed that a final 2019 legislative committee would be decided during the December board conference call.  The 2019 session will start January 8th and Brett reminded everyone of the Ag Council meeting that was rescheduled for December 13th.  Both Scott Jones and Charlie Carnahan should be able to attend.  
Brett discussed details of the upcoming Stock Show Face to Face meeting.  He stated that he would start working on invitations and send out a “Save The Date” schedule.  He said that approximately 30 invitations would be sent out and to expect approximately 20 RSVPs.  Bob Warner offered to buy dinner for up to 55 attendees and the board agreed CACD would purchase 55 stock show tickets for the evening of Wednesday January 23rd.  Bob reminded everyone to try to get to the Cattlemen’s Grill early to save the seatbacks.  The Face to Face meeting will take place the morning of Thursday, January 24th.  Bobbi will purchase the tickets and start working on details for the meeting venue, hotel rooms and COY invitations.  
CSCB/CDA Update:
 No updates.  
NRCS Update:
Clint Evans was not present for the meeting.  President Scott Jones shared a few details of a conversation between he and Clint that took place during the annual meeting.  Discussions took place about the idea or possibility of assistance to CACD through an NRCS program where CACD would create a full-time position with the employee’s time being split 50/50 working on CACD needs and spot stories or “feel good” and success stories as a niche to bring producers closer to working with CACD and partner programs.  This would be a full-time position that CACD would administer with full responsibility of oversight, payroll, payroll taxes, workers comp and social security.  Brett offered the assistance from OnTheBallot as a contractor to handle the workers comp and general liability insurance as part of contracted services if CACD is interested.  Many details of this new position concept are yet to be determined and further discussed before a decision is made.  
Financial Update:
October financials tabled.
 
Envirothon-Anthony Lobato:
CACD Director Anthony Lobato gave a brief update on the future of Envirothon.  He stated that there is a great need for a CACD board member to chair the Envirothon event.  He discussed ideas of the reorganization of the Envirothon committee, having (5) solid committee members which would include a CACD representative and a district representative.  He advised the board that Center Conservation District might opt out.  Discussion took place about the difficulty in fundraising for this event.  Two possible corporate sponsors to pursue are John Deere and the Gates Family Foundation.  Anthony said he would have more details to share during the December conference call.
Annual Meeting-Mike Cleary:
Dates were set for the 2019 annual meeting.  Based on Thanksgiving falling on November 28th, 2019 and dates for the Farm Bureau convention the board agreed to Sunday, November 17th through Thursday, November 21st.  The board will come in the evening of Sunday November 17th, joint board meetings Monday, November 18th, general sessions November 19th and 20th, ending with the CACD November Face to Face meeting on Thursday, November 21st.  
The board agreed that CACD will pursue shopping other venues based on pricing and a more centralized location.  Some venues that were discussed included Renaissance Denver/Stapleton, Hotel Elegante - Colorado Springs, Hilton Inverness and The Gaylord by the airport off of E-470. A bid will also be obtained by The Embassy Suites, Loveland and other venues to be shopped in the Denver and Colorado Springs area.  Bobbi will work with Morgan from Conference Direct to obtain bids to present to the board.  The initial consensus from the annual meeting survey was split on moving location.  
Discussions took place about membership dues issues when recapping the general assembly membership meeting.  Ideas of assisting districts with dues was brought up from previous discussions about developing a way to increase watershed and district involvement by the possibility of providing scholarships to subsidize dues through an application process for qualifying districts.  No decisions were made.  Further discussions to take place.  
President Updates/Miscellaneous Discussion:
CACD Vice President Mike Cleary made the motion to enter into Executive Session at 10:10 AM on Friday, November 30,2018.  Director Jim Cecil gave the 2nd.  Motion carried.  CACD Director Jim Cecil made the motion to come out of Executive Session at 10:15 AM on Friday, November 30, 2018.  Director Steve McEndree gave the 2nd.  Motion carried.   
Vice President Mike Cleary made the motion for CACD to continue to pay partial insurance premium compensation to Executive Director Bobbi Ketels in 2019 as part of the ED annual salary.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Director Gary Thrash and Bob Warner briefly discussed details of the NACD annual meeting coming up in February.  President Scott Jones asked for a motion to approve sending CACD Director Gary Thrash and Executive Director Bobbi Ketels to the NACD Annual Meeting.  CACD Director Charlie Carnahan made the motion to approve both Gary and Bobbi attending.  CACD Director Anthony Lobato gave the 2nd.  Without further discussion the motion passed unanimously.  Bob Warner will also be attending and paying his own expenses. 
Meeting adjourned

                                                                                                               

Respectfully Submitted,

 

Bobbi Ketels
CACD Executive Director
